
Magnolia Point Women's Club 
September 9, 2020 General Meeting 

Magnolia Point Golf and Country Club 
 
President Norma Chao called the meeting to order at 3:35pm in the Crystal Dining 
Room. She called for a motion to accept the minutes of the July meeting. (August was 
cancelled). Barbara Adams made the motion to accept the minutes.  It was seconded by 
Sharon Murphy and the motion carried. 
 
Treasurer's Report: Susan Mitchell will email the report. 
 
Communications: No report. At this time, Norma announced that we are looking for a 
new chairperson as Barbara Barclay has resigned. 
 
Historian: Dee Pratt reported that an Ad Hoc Scrapbook Committee has been formed. 
They will be meeting next month. 
 
Schools: Norma gave the report for Kathie Cardon. She reported that Bannerman 
requested snacks and Clay High School needed toiletries in regular size bottles. Norma 
also spoke about the survey from the membership about the $6,200 donation to CEB to 
help finance supplies to the Cambridge Program. She also said that there is no access 
to any of the schools for the next 9 weeks after which things will be reevaluated for 
Covid-19. Norma reported that the Garden Club completed the work in the front of CEB. 
 
Grants: No Report 
 
Activities: Debbie Shvetzov reported that we will be having a scavenger hunt for all 
ladies to enjoy. She turned over the explanation to Linda Werring to inform the ladies 
how this all will work. Members have until Sept 22nd to complete their packet, at which 
time we will enjoy a social around the fire pit with light hors d'oeuvres to announce the 
winners. 
 
Norma welcomed two (2) guests, Charlene Jenkins and Betty Abbate. 
 
Membership: Marguerite Martin reported that we have 240 members. 
 
Sunshine: Marguerite Martin also reported that a fruit basket was sent to Gwen Alter. 
Also, Pam Brame had knee surgery yesterday and is doing well. 
 
Scholarship: Patrice Johnson resigned, and we are looking for a new chairperson. 
 
Ways and Means: Anne Bastress reported that there will be no boutique in November. 
Mary Kendall reported that there is still interest from the vendors. We will revisit the 
event in January, while following CDC guidelines. 
 
Luminaries: Brenda Frey is taking over luminaries. A  sheet was passed around for 
volunteers to sign up to help with luminaries. 
 
Directory Ads: Lorna Boughton reported that they will start up in January. 
 



Old Business: Norma has asked for everyone to think about what direction we want the 
club to go. She also talked about the Cambridge Program and what they will need from 
us going forward. Linda Werring suggested speaking to the Curriculum Director of 
Green Cove Springs to explain the Cambridge Program in more detail. 
 
As there was no further business, Norma adjourned the meeting at 4:20pm. 
 
Debbie Shvetzov introduced the speakers for today. Connie Gladding and BJ Hausman 
who spoke about growing Herbs. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gail Gilrain 
Recording Secretary 


